
September 17, 2014
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends, 

We thank all of you for the cards, emails, and special offering that you sent for Rachel's birthday! We are 
also thankful for your continual emails, letters, cards, prayers, and faithful support for us as we continue to 
serve the Lord here on your behalf!

We thank the Lord that we have recently seen some fruit of about 6 new English students coming to church 
to study English with us from a neighborhood near the church that we tracted down a couple of months ago. 

Evelyn teaches the children up to 4th grade, which is the hardest group to teach because they are on so 

many different levels. I am teaching from 5th grade up and about 3 months ago I have started using a 
Creation to Christ Bible study to teach my English class. We have just started to study about the fall of 
satan and will probably be in this lesson for another week or so because some days we only get through a 
couple of sentences or to about 2 paragraphs. For the majority of my students this is the first time they have 
studied about any of this and I thank the Lord that we have this Bible study also in the Thai language. I am 
making lesson sheets with English on the front and Thai on the back so they can study both languages and 
understand what we are studying about. Because faith cometh by hearing and hearing by the Word of God. 
Please pray that our students will come faithfully so that they will not just get bits & pieces of our class 
discussions, that they will open their souls and really think about the truths that we are studying, that we 
will see the new students also start coming to the church services, that God will open the doors for us to 
have an in road into their families, and that they will receive Jesus Christ as their Saviour. 

Please continue to pray for the Thai man named Paul that I am still having Bible studies with. The other day 
he asked me if I remember the first time that we meet him and what he said to us that “faith was only good 
for some people,” then he said can you believe that we are now having Bible studies together.  Please pray 
that Paul will be sincere and fight against satan and the many things in his life that are battling against him 
from acting upon the Bible truths that we have been studying together.

 Several times in the past, I have asked you to pray for a young Thai man that use to come to the church  
   named Nung. About a month ago I started having a Bible study with him but in the last two weeks he has 
    went and done other things instead of us studying the Bible together. Please pray that the Lord will give 
      me wisdom in studying with him and that he will truly be sincere with God and let God work in his life.
       
       We praise the Lord that I get to teach and study through the Bible college material with Apisit and
         Sumet almost every Wednesday and Friday. It's a blessing to see these men have a desire and hunger 
           to study the Word of God to know more about their Lord and Saviour and use what they have studied 
              to witness and teach to others. Please continue to pray that God will give all of us wisdom and...... 



understanding in studying, applying, teaching and preaching His Word. And please pray with us that God 
will raise up more Thai men, who will be true Bible believers that will start new churches throughout 
Thailand and the world for His glory. 

Also please pray along with me as I am praying for wisdom in finding more people that are open to the 
Gospel and willing to come to church or at least study the Word of God with us, in hopes of them being 
born again or strengthened in their faith in the Lord Jesus Christ that will be evidenced by them faithfully 
serving the Lord for His glory through His local church. Also please pray for Sumet's older brother named 
Thong Kham. Who before opposed Sumet trying to preach the Gospel to their family back in their village. 
For the past several months Thong Kham has been battling some sicknesses and has seen several medical 
doctors and several witch doctors also but he has not be cured. About a month ago when Sumet went back 
to visit his village, I asked Sumet to see if his brother would be open to studying the Bible with me but his 
brother said that he is not ready yet. But about two weeks ago he said that he is thinking about moving near 
Sumet which is in the area of the church. So pray that he will be more open to the Gospel, and that he will 
come to church and allow the Lord to work in his soul. 

For the Millions of Untold Souls in Thailand,

Brian, Evelyn, Ruth, and Rachel McClain 

**Please notice our updated contact information below, but please continue to send all financial 
support and love offerings to Macedonia World Baptist Missions. Thank You**



Three of these are new English Students and the other is one is Nam, who is pretty faithful to study with us and 
also in coming to the church services. Plus on this day we were missing two of our regular students.

      Three of these are new English students also.    Paul and I are having our Bible study at his restaurant.


